TWINNING COMMITTEE FOR CORNWALL
Minutes of General Meeting

Sunday 28th April 2013 at 2.30pm

at St Bart’s Church Hall, Church Lane

1. APOLOGIES

John  Bawden (Newquay), Brenda Brooker (Newquay), Ebby Anstey (Restormel), Lilian Polkinghorne (Redruth) 
MEMBERS ATTENDING

Sue Lumley (Callington) [chair], Richard Lumley (Callington), Fred Smee (Lostwithiel), Sylvia Jackson (Lostwithiel), Alan Ranson (Truro-Boppard), Jenni Sweet (Restormel), June Thomas (Bodmin French), Jean Anderson (Truro-Morlaix), Mike Cluett(Truro-Morlaix), Janet Fincher (Torpoint), Eric Fincher (Torpoint), Sue Howard (Stithians), Jenny Daniel (St Germans), Ron Daniel (St Germans), Maggie Mutton (Wadebridge), Beatrice Kerno (St Stithians & Porthleven/Sithney)
2. MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING

Minutes of the February 2013 meeting were accepted as a true record: Proposed by Janet Fincher (Torpoint), Seconded by Jenni Sweet (Restormel). Passed unanimously.

3. MATTERS ARISING
There now seem to be no problems with booking ferries with accommodation. Wadebridge had received 10% discount for twinning and 10% for group, as had Torpoint. Including coach transfers to and from Plymouth a very reasonable price, including crossings and cabin, had been given to Wadebridge. Brittany Ferries had been very helpful to both Wadebridge and Torpoint, both of whom were very impressed.
It was noted that passport details need to be handed in before the date of sailing, but not necessarily at the time of booking. Details were needed for each cabin. Children under 15 need a letter of consent if they are not travelling with parents.

ACTION: Sue to send email to Graham Smith to voice our thanks for the excellent service

Beatrice confirmed that individual associations could benefit from the TCC lottery licence. Fred stated that after the lottery there should be a statement covering cost of prizes, admin costs including printing and the amount of money collected, and two witness statements to confirm this information. It means that tickets can be sold not only on one day.
4. CORRESPONDENCE
None other than ordinary internal emails.
Beatrice had received an email from an individual in Cawsand wishing to promote twinning. 
ACTION: Jenny Daniel to investigate and communicate with Beatrice.

In reality any progress should be made through the parish council (Maker & Rame).

5. CHAIRMAN’S REPORT

Sue Lumley (chair) remarked that time seems to be passing all too quickly. Apart from personal visits to Brittany nothing was to be reported. 

                      
6. TREASURER’S REPORT

Current A/C @ HSBC

Balance carried forward 14 January 2013

   

£1244.21
Money Manager Savings A/C @ HSBC

Balance declared 14th November 2012

£1263.44
Total of both accounts

£2507.65
Please note Fred’s new email address for treasurer’s business: fsmee@btinternet.com
7. BOULES COMPETITION 2013
The insurance company has agreed to pay for the repairs to the piste in Seaton although there was a shortfall of about £700. The parish has agreed pay this money and the local twinning would pay it back over 4 years. A local resident had promised the work would be completed by 10th May, incorporating work that would secure the surround in case of future flooding. The pub is at present closed, but all other facilities would be available. A BBQ provided by the St Germans twinners was a possibility, this to be confirmed as soon as possible. Associations will be notified. BYO alcohol.
From the chair it was proposed that a donation of £100 be made as a contribution towards the restoration of the boules piste. It was agreed unanimously that a donation be made, pending discussions following the formation of the new parish council.

The fall-back use of Truro remains.
8. BURSARY
Sue reported that the Callington student mentioned in the last meeting who had had the opportunity to go on the mini-assistants scheme to Brittany to work in a primary school for two weeks had been delighted that the offer had been made. She had attended the event and benefitted tremendously, enjoying her time in a Brest primary school. She had been much appreciated by staff and students. Sue thought it would probably have improved her AS grade by at least one grade. The student was hoping to be in Falmouth next academic year and would be delighted to attend the AGM. She passed on her grateful thanks to the TCC.

It was stressed that this did not preclude another grant being made this year. The grant would be for an individual up to the age of 25for a sum up to £300. It is expected that the Cornish twinning association would be the link and that accommodation would be offered in the association’s foreign community.
9. 2013 AGM
The AGM will be on Sunday 17 November
Following the elections, there will be a new portfolio holder for matters involving twinning. It would be interesting to hear what he or she had to say; by November s/he would have their feet under the table - but would not have had time to become jaded!

If no officer were traceable a back-up: Ed Buckingham (first man up Everest in 2011) talking to Lostwithiel and Cornish sea salt production and David Chapman (wildlife photographer) [contact for both: Beatrice] might be possibilities. Ken George (astronomer known to the Daniels) was another possibility.
10. DATE OF NEXT MEETING
The next General Meeting would be at 2.30pm on Sunday 8 September at St Bart’s Church Hall, Church Lane, Lostwithiel.
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